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Continuing Professional Development
Sir: Morgan's editorial on Continuing Profes
sional Development (CPD) (Psychiatric Bulletin,
September 1998, 22. 529-530) paints a picture
of two contrasting groups of psychiatrists: one
containing diligent, committed clinicians who
have opted in to CPD, the other being made up
of foolhardy cynics who ignore his warnings at
their peril. An advertisement follows the article
tempting us with free subscriptions to ajournai ifwe 'join' CPD. The product called CPD therefore
sounds like something I can have if the price is
right (but perhaps 1 should wait for the January
sales).

I am sure, however, that the vast majority of
psychiatrists are in favour of CPD as a process. 1
certainly am. The suggestion that those memberswho have not registered with the College's
scheme are not participating in CPD is inaccu
rate as well as somewhat insulting. The Collegeshould cease describing CPD as a kind of 'club'
and, recognising that the process of on-going
education is desired by most psychiatrists, make
it available to all. Regular information about
recommended articles, books and Web sites,
together with notification of approved confer
ences, would be useful. Informal re-testing of
clinical knowledge via short answer questions
and case vignettes would be one way of stimulat
ing both clinicians and academics. The adminis
trative costs could be met by dispensing with the
British Journal of Psychiatry as an automatic
membership entitlement since the relevance of
the journal to sub-specialties like my own is
debatable.

ANDREW WEAVER, Consistant in Child and
Adolescent Psychiatry, Child and Adolescent
Mental Health Service. Community Services
Building, MacclesÃŸeld District General Hospital,
Victoria Road, MacclesÃŸeld, Cheshire SK10 3BL

Dilemmas of a psychiatrist in a
developing country
Sir: Dr Malik (Psychiatric Bulletin, September
1998, 22. 578-580) paints a very real picture of
the challenges facing psychiatric services in
developing countries. He stresses the need for
high quality training programmes for foreign
doctors in Western countries, which can be
modified accordingly to suit the local needs.The launch of the Overseas Doctor's Training

Scheme by the Royal College of Psychiatrists,
about a decade ago aimed to achieve this goal. So
far, hundreds of trainees from developing coun
tries have benefited from this scheme, as it has
provided very well organised and structured
training. Unfortunately, the very problems which
Dr Malik has mentioned have prevented more
than 80% of these doctors from returning to their
home countries.

In my opinion the College needs to review its
training scheme. Perhaps there is a need to
support local training in developing countries,
incorporating local training models to improve
the existing services. By adopting an approach
which is compatible with the local culture and
beliefs, and which involves close coordination
between the College and the services in the
developing world, it is possible to achieve
training standards in those countries which will
hopefully ensure better psychiatric care.

RAMEEZZAFAR,Locum Consultant Psychiatrist,
Lincoln District Healthcare NHS Trust, Mental
Health Services Directorate, Peter Hodgkinson
Centre, County Hospital, Greetwell Road.
Lincoln LN2 5AU

Attendance at child psychiatric clinics
Sir: We were interested to read the paper by A.
Ubeysekara & N. Cox (Psychiatric Bulletin, July
1998, 22, 435-437). As the authors point out,
there has been little research before into the
reasons why patients do not attend. It was
interesting to note some of the reasons high
lighted by the paper. These seem to suggest that
measures such as providing information about
the service before the family attend, and helping
with transportation, may help with attendance.

In the Shropshire Child and Family Service, we
have also tried to tackle this problem from a
slightly different angle. During the caseallocation meeting, selected cases are sent 'opt
in' letters, rather than appointments straight
away. Such cases are selected, for example, if the
problem seems to be of a less urgent nature, or ifit is not clear from the referrer's letter that the
family are committed to attending. The 'opt in'
letter asks families to contact the service if they
require an appointment. There are of course
arguments for and against such letters; on the
one hand there is the potential for reducing clinic
non attendance while on the other hand there is
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